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https://blogs.glowscotland.org.uk/wl/Balbardie/

October 2015

Dear Parent / Carer,

I can’t believe how quickly the first seven weeks of the new session have passed! Already our children have been engaged in many exciting new learning experiences, both in school, on residential visits, and excursions, and it is lovely to see how quickly our Primary 1 children have settled in school.

I firmly believe that effective partnership between the school and our parents provides the best opportunity for our children, and we will continue to create opportunities for us to work together.

If you wish to discuss any aspect of the school, please do not hesitate to contact me at school or by email.

Greg Welsh - Head Teacher       greg.welsh@westlothian.org.uk

PARENTAL INVOLVEMENT
Keeping up to date!

Our Parent Council has a section (under the LINKS tab) on the school blog to inform you of the work it undertakes.
Please visit the school blog for important information and updates of the learning taking place in your child’s classroom. The address is at the top of the newsletter.

Parents’ Consultations
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You should have received your invitation to attend our first parents’ consultation of the session, which takes place on Wednesday, 14th and Thursday, 15th October. Specific consultation times have been issued too. 

Dress Down Day

Thank you to all the children and families who contributed to our first dress down day on 4th September. The total amount raised was £224.40 and has contributed to our school funds. 

Macmillan Coffee Morning
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We held our annual coffee morning in support of Macmillan on Friday 25th September. I would like to thank our children, staff, parents, grandparents and friends of the school who helped plan, co-ordinate and serve on the day. A special thank you to all of our school community who supported this worthy cause.   We had an exceptionally good turnout this year. We are still receiving money this week - a final total will be included in next month’s newsletter.
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Water in School

We encourage children to sip water throughout the day as this has been proven to help concentration. Due to the high number of children in school, we would encourage all children to bring a bottle of water in the morning and use this throughout the day. This will eliminate the need for children to queue at water fountains and therefore miss time in class. 
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Harvest Offering
If you would like to donate any non-perishable food items, e.g. tinned food, for the school’s Harvest offering, this would be greatly appreciated. These will be collected week beginning 12th October by the school office and will be donated to the Bathgate High Church Food Bank. 

Our Harvest Service will take place in the High Church at 9.30am on Friday, 16th October. All parents and friends of the school are warmly invited to attend. The church offering this term will be donated to NSPCC/Childline. Please note that children should still wear school uniform to church on this day.
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MONEY

[image: image7.jpg]



Milk Money – The cost for milk next term (27 Oct-18 Dec) is £7.02. This must be paid by Tuesday, 13th October to allow us to finalise numbers and place orders.
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School Fund – A reminder that the school fund contribution for this term is £2.70 or 30p per week. This contribution allows us to heavily subsidise additional experiences for our children.

P7 Belgium – The fifth payment of £50 is due by 30th October. A reminder also that European Health Cards and any other outstanding paperwork should be handed in to the school office as soon as possible.

P7 Transition

Yes, it’s time to be thinking about the next steps for our P7 children.  Bathgate Academy are hosting an Open Evening on Wednesday, 14th October from 6.00pm.  This event includes a tour of the school with teachers from various subject areas being available to give you a snapshot of what life at Bathgate Academy is like. All P7 pupils will have received an invitation to this event.
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Do you need flexible pay-as-you-go childcare?

Simply Play after school service is available in Balbardie Primary School - Monday to Friday until 6.00pm.




“It’s the best!” Isla P4




“It’s awesome and I really love it!” Rosie P1

Contact the club on 07717838637 or visit www.simplyplay.org for information.


Diary Dates

October

2nd  




Dress Down Day (school fund)


9.20am  


P5b Class Assembly (all parents/carers welcome)

6th  




P1 and P2 Shared Start for parents/carers

7th




P3/2, P3 and P4/3 Shared Start for parents/carers

9th
9.20am  


P4a Class Assembly (all parents/carers welcome)

12th
3.30pm-4.30pm 

Football Team Training starts

13th
from 3.30pm 

Flu Vaccinations (P1-P7)

14th 
4.00pm – 6.30pm
Parents’ Consultations


6.00pm – 8.15pm

P7 Open Evening at Bathgate Academy

15th 
4.00pm – 6.30pm 
Parents’ Consultations

16th 
9.30am 


Church Service






Break for HOLIDAY

26th 




INSET Day (Pupil HOLIDAY)

27th 




Pupils return

30th 




Assembly – Mrs McDonald/Mr Bremner
3rd Nov



P5 to Handball Festival

